DATE:         June 2, 2010

TO:              Greencrest Home Owners Association (GHOA) Neighborhood Watch Block Captains

FROM:        Ned Fenlon, GHOA Board Member 

SUBJECT:   Separation of duties of Colorado Springs Police Department Neighborhood Watch Program Block Captains and the GHOA Block Coordinators & Assistant Coordinators (Previously called Block Captains & Assistant Block Captains).

   For those of you who attended the meeting on April 8, 2010 with Officer McDonald, the Crime Prevention Officer for our neighborhood, you know that we were advised that the Neighborhood Watch Program could not be a function of a homeowners association.  The program requires that individuals must volunteer to be a Neighborhood Watch Block Captain who will organize a group of adjacent neighbors as a “Neighborhood Watch Group”.  Ideally all members of this group should be able to see the homes of all members in the group.  Each Neighborhood Watch Block Captain will receive and report information related to the program directly with Officer McDonald.  

   The GHOA Board made the decision at their April 19, 2010 meeting that the Homeowners Association will not be directly involved in the Colorado Springs Police Department Neighborhood Watch Program. Those of you who have previously agreed to be a Neighborhood Watch Block Captain or Assistant Neighborhood Watch Block Captain will need to decide if you desire to continue with this CSPD program and notify Officer McDonald of your decision.  

   For several years the GHOA has had eight Greencrest Neighborhood Watch Blocks, as shown on the map in the Homeowners Directory.  Each of these “Blocks” has a “Captain & Assistant Block Captain” volunteer to carryout the task shown on the attached “Responsibilities of GHOA Block Coordinators”.  It is the intent and desire of the GHOA Board to continue this very important service of the association. 

  Therefore, to avoid confusion with the Colorado Springs Police Department Neighborhood Watch Program and our GHOA Blocks Program, we will change the names of  “Block Captains & Assistant Block Captains” to GHOA Block Coordinators & Assistant Coordinators.  We hope and encourage each of you to continue participating in this capacity. You may serve as both a Neighborhood Watch Block Captain for the Police Department’s Program and as a GHOA Block Coordinator for the Homeowners Association if you desire.  

If you have any questions related to this change, please contact Marylin Werschky (597-5450) or myself (596-3800). 

cc:  Marylin Werschky, President, GHOA

      Officer Ingrid McDonald, Stetson Hills Crime Prevention Officer, CSPD
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